
T: 020 8998 2479 

E: office@woodlands.ealing.sch.uk 

W: www.woodlands.ealing.sch.uk 

 

Woodlands Academy, Hathaway Gardens, W13 

0DH 

 

Head Teacher: Mrs Sonia Magan                                Together We Achieve  

 

 

Monday 7th March 2022 

 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 

As you may be aware, Mrs Dharsani is pregnant and due to go on Maternity leave from 

the end of April this year. We have been searching for her replacement recently, but 

unfortunately, Mrs Dharsani will not be able to return to Year 5 before Easter on the advice 

of her doctor.  

We have increased our search for her replacement and hope to be able to introduce you 

to the new Year 5 teacher in the near future. In the meantime, Miss Moxom and I have 

taken over the planning of the Year 5 curriculum and the preparation of resources. We 

are making every effort to ensure that the children receive as much consistency as 

possible, and will keep you informed as we progress. If you have any questions during this 

process, please do not hesitate to contact us via the school office email address 

office@woodlands.ealing.sch.uk  

Although Parents’ Evening was due to take place this half term, we will have to postpone 

this until the summer term. This will give the new teacher the opportunity to get to know 

the children before reporting back to parents. If you have any questions regarding the 

Year 5 curriculum before this, please email the school office.  

While Mrs Dharsani is away, we expect all pupils to follow the school behaviour policy. We 

will continue to offer Dojo points as rewards and to celebrate achievements each week 

in assembly. Pupils who are not following the school rules will be given sanctions in line with 

our behaviour policy and persistently disruptive or disrespectful behaviour may result in 

them working out of class. This includes showing respect towards each other and the 

adults in the classroom. Parents will be contacted directly if there are any concerns about 

your child’s behaviour and we appreciate your support with this.  

Thank you for your continued support. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Ms C Hasker 

Acting Headteacher 
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